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MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 

Fellow Lions 

 

As we finish the month of October and head into 
winter, I was recently struck by something very 
encouraging.  With as many activities as we seem 
to find ourselves involved with as a club, I have 
seen a great deal of enthusiasm by those involved.  
We are such a busy club that I sometimes expect 
people to start backing away from volunteering for 
projects and events.  I am seeing just the opposite!  
During the events, I have seen a lot of smiles and 
good will and during our meetings; I hear pride in 
voices as people give reports on successful 
projects.  To all of you I say, "High fives all around!"  
With the average age of our club being what it is, it 
is refreshing to see willing and effective 
participation from so many.  We had another great 
Lobster Dinner, many hands helping Lion Doug in 
glaucoma testing during the health fair and 
numerous members helping with the Fall Faire at 
Indigeny, Lion Wendy has the calendar project well 
under way and we are looking ahead to hosting the 
4A1 District meeting in the middle of November.  
And that's just the special things, not to mention 
Meals on Wheels, the HELP program, SHARE cards, 
etc, etc.   

I appreciate all the enthusiasm that I see in this 
club.  You do a lot to serve your community and 
you do it with smiles on your faces!  Thank you! 

Lion Tim 

timothy_atchley@comcast.net 

www.sonoralions.org 

 

 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

November 1 ς Wendy Dart 

November 16 ς Seanna Phillips 

November 30 ς Ray Leslie 

 

GENERAL DISCUSSION (All meetings are opened with a 

patriotic song, pledge, and a prayer. Our [ƛƻƴǎΩ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎƻƴƎ is 
sung for visitors and guests).  

ω We had a total of 24 Lions and 1 guest for the 
October 7th meeting.  Our guest speaker was Scott 
Maury, PA, speaking about skin cancer. Today was 

Green Bag day and the club 
members had brought in 24 
bags of nonperishables for the 
Mother Lode Food Project to 
pick up.  

ω At the October 14th meeting, there were 26 Lions 
present.  Visiting us today was IPDG Kent 
Christensen, 1st VDG Marilyn Richardson and Matt 
Rose, a guest of Lion Ron Cole. 
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ω Visiting us during our October 21st meeting was 
5ŀƴƛŜƭΣ [ƛƻƴ tŀǳƭ .ŜǊƎΩǎ ǎƻƴΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŀǘ 
since he visits us so often, we should make him an 
honorary Junior Lion member and get him his own 
vest! Also visiting us today was our guest speaker, 

Cindy Hidel, attorney at 
law. We celebrated Lion 
YŜƭƭȅ ²ŀǊŘΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ōȅ 
singing her our version of 

Happy Birthday.  

ω For the October 28th meeting, we had 27 Lions 
present.  Visiting us today was Terry Skaff, Lion 
WƻŜΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǿƛŦŜΣ ¢Ŝǎƪŀ ²ŀǊŘΣ ŀ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŦǊƻƳ 
Summerville High School here to present her senior 
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ ŀƴŘ YŀǘƘȅ !ǘŎƘƭŜȅΣ tǊŜǎΦ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ 
wife, who was here to help present an update for 
the club on the Seeds of Dignity Ministries 
activities.  Lion Wendy Dart has a birthday coming 
up on November 1st, and requested we sing our 
wonderful version of Happy Birthday to her.   

TAIL TWISTER TALES                        

ω The fines were relatively light for the October 7th 
meeting.  Lions Jerri Critchfield, Sherry 
Pert-Burns and Diann Kaiser were 
fined for talking during the meeting. 

ω The Secret Lion for the October 14th 
meeting was Paul Berg, who was able 

to have a ton of members fined for not shaking his 
hand. Lion Doug Fleming and Lion Chris Halley were 
fined for being late.  Lion Chris Halley won the egg 
auction for $5.00.  A bag of zucchinis was auctioned 
off for $3.00 to Lion Bill Dunlavy.  

ω Our Secret Lion for the October 21st meeting was 
Mike Eachus.  He was able to have several 

members fined for not greeting 
him properly.  A dozen eggs were 
auctioned off for $5.00 to Lion Bob 
Bader. 

ω The Secret Lion for the October 28th meeting was 
Ray Bailey.  He was able to bust Lions Seanna 
Phillips and Doug Fleming for not shaking his hand.   

HAPPY BUCKS     

Lion Jerri Critchfield had a Happy Buck because her 
grandson actually liked the lobster ~~ Lion Paul 

.ŜǊƎΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .uck was because his family were 
entering the final stages of interviewing and 
qualifying for a Habitat for Humanity Home ~~ Lion 
Bill Dunlavy was happy because he had a lot of pull 
tabs and also told the club a joke about a farmer 
feeding his alligator ~~ 1st VDG Marilyn Richardson 

had a Happy Buck because the 
/ǳōōƛŜǎ ǿƻƴΗ ϤϤ [ƛƻƴ wŀȅ .ŀƛƭŜȅΩǎ 
Happy Buck was because he 
attended the 50th anniversary of 
the prison; something he will not 

do again ~~ IPDG Kent Christensen had a Happy 
Buck for us just because he was here at his 2nd club 
ϤϤ [ƛƻƴ YŜƴƴȅ !ȅŜǊǎΩ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ 
ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǘ-boned, 
the car flipped 5 times, and she only has a sore hip.  
Everyone else was okay.  He was also happy 
because he just had his 65th birthday ~~ Lion Jerri 
Critchfield was very happy because she is now a 
great-ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀǳƴǘ ϤϤ [ƛƻƴ tŀǳƭΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ 

wasbecause the Carolina Panthers are 
ά{ǳǇŜǊōƻǿƭ-ōƻǳƴŘΗέ ϤϤ [ƛƻƴ 5ƛŀƴƴ 
Kaiser was happy because her son 
[ƛƻƴ [ƻǊŜƴΩǎ ōŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪ 

bΩ wŜƭƛŜŦ fundraiser for the Butte Fire victims in 
WŀŎƪǎƻƴ ϤϤ tǊŜǎΦ ¢ƛƳ !ǘŎƘƭŜȅΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ ǿŀǎ 
because he had just returned from a vacation in 
Mauii and had a wonderful time, although it was 
unusually hot for a few days ~~ PDG Tom 
tŜƴƘŀƭƭŜƎƻƴΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ ǿŀǎ ōŜŎause of the 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪ bΩ wŜƭƛŜŦ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƛƴ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ 
~~ Lion Kelly Ward had a Sad Buck because, as it 
turned out, her arm was not sprained, it was 
actually broken ~~ PDG Tom Penhallegon had a Sad 

Buck, reporting on the passing of 
Garrotte Lion CƭǳōΩǎ LƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ 
Past President, Lion Frank Oyung, 
had passed away over the 
weekend ~~ Both Lions Ron Cole 
and Bill Dunlavy had a Happy Buck 
for each other, just because they 
were happy ~~ Lion Doug Fleming 
had a Happy Buck because of the 
glorious rain we had this morning! 

Lion Frank Oyung, Immediate Past President of 
Garrotte Lions Club. You will be sorely missed!  
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RAFFLES 

The cash raffles in October went to (Lions all):  Cecil 
Steen, Cecil Steen (again!), Chris Halley, Bob Bader, 

Jerri Critchfield, Kathy Atchley 
ό[ƛƻƴ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ǿƛŦŜύΣ ŀƴŘ WƻƘƴ 
Poorbaugh. 

The fine-free critter was awarded 
to: Jerri Critchfield, Paul Berg, 

Dennis Heppner, and Joe Skaff. 

The Black Ball Draw chance was won by: Tom 
Penhallegon, Dennis Heppner, and Seanna Phillips.  

All withdrew the dreaded white marble so 
the pot stands at $121.00 and continues 
to grow.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

ω Lobster Dinner Fundraiser ς ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ [ƻōǎǘŜǊ 
Dinner was very successful.  We had 31 Lions 
logging in 307 hours of hard work on this event, 
plus 2 family members.  We had 5 Summerville 
students who each worked 4 hours.  We served 
243 meals, with over 260 tickets sold.  The 50/50 
card game and the raffles generated over $1,700.  
Many thanks to all who helped make this a great 
event.  

 
Lion Tim Atchley and Lion Joe Skaff playing with the food!  

 
Lion Joe Skaff and Lion Joanne Presson preparing the plastic ware 

 

 
Lions Ed Brown, Mike Eachus, Dennis Schroeder and Frank Meckler

 

Lions Diann Kaiser and Karyn Calhoun setting up the raffle gifts

 

Lions Bob Bader, Len Ruoff, and Tom Penhallegon shucking corn

 

Lion Tim Atchley, his wife Kathy, and Bob Bader in kitchen prepping 
for the dinner 
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Lions Novie Heppner and Frank Meckler manning the Lions info table

 

Lion Joe Skaff preparing the coffee and ice water

 

Lions Tom Penhallegon, Loren Kaiser and Bob Bader cooking the corn 
and lobsters. 

 
The crowd is being seated. 

 
The Maine attraction! 

 

Lions Chris Link and Diann Kaiser announcing the raffle gift winners 

 

ω H.E.L.P. ς Lion Dan reported that the HELP 
program is going strong.  They get several clients 
every day inquiring about, picking up, or dropping 
off equipment.  

ω Spot Vision Screening - LǘΩǎ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻƭƪǎΗ  hǳǊ 
first Spot Vision Screening event is to take place on 

Tuesday, November 17th, at 
the Sierra Waldorf School in 
Jamestown, from 8-11 am.  
We will be screening 
approximately 150+ 
students.  A signup sheet was 
sent around the meeting for 

volunteers to help screen and keep order.   

ω Save Mart S.H.A.R.E.S. Program ς Lion Joe Skaff 
has agreed that having these cards available at all 
our functions is a great idea.  The more folks who 
have and use these cards, the more the club gets!  
LǘΩǎ ŀǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŀǘΗ 

ω Club Calendar Fundraiser ς Lion Wendy Dart has 
reported that the calendar sales are starting off a 
little slow, but still is encouraging everyone to 
either sell or buy their 4 assigned calendars (or 
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more!). These would make very good gifts for the 
upcoming Christmas Holidays.  Plus there is the 
added bonus of the coupons to use that are 
included with each calendar.  Please turn in your 
monies to Lion Wendy Dart so she can keep track 
of the sales.  You still have over 2 months before 
ǘƘŜ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀŎǘƛǾŜΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ǎƘƻǿ ǎƻƳŜ 
pride and gumption and get out there and 
showcase our club to our community! 

ω Mother Lode Food Project - The Green Bag food 
collection will be at our meeting before the second 
Saturday of every even numbered month.  

Translated, that means on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every February, April, 
June, August, October, and December 
you need to bring in any foods you 
have collected to donate and put them 
in the lounge area of the Pine Tree 
Restaurant for pick-up.  The next pick-

up date is December 9th, so please bring in your 
non-perishable food items to the meeting on that 
day.  Sue Mundy will be at the Pine Tree Restaurant 
around 1 pm to pick up the bags.  Please do not 
bring the bags on any other day, unless you make 
prior arrangements with someone to store your 
donation for you. 

ω Sunshine Committee ς We have noticed we 
ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ [ƛƻƴǎ .ƻō ŀƴŘ WƻŀƴƴŜ tǊŜǎǎƻƴ ƛƴ ŀ 
couple weeks.  We sincerely hope they are doing 

well.  Lion Lynda LaFlamme has 
been feeling under the weather 
lately.  If anyone in the club 
knows of an illness or issue with 
another member or their family, 
please let us know so we can 

ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ƻƴ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƻƪŀȅΦ  

ω Indigeny Reserve Fall Festival ς The Indigeny 
Reserve Fall Festival was a huge success this year.  
There were hundreds of folks strolling through the 
grounds, taking in all the local arts and crafts, 
homemade goodies, face painting, corn maze, and 
pumpkin sales, as well as taking the tour of the 
facility itself.  

 

 
! ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƻȅΩǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴΗ  

 

Guests and their kids creating masterpieces  

 

Some of the vendors at the Indigeny Reserve Fall Festival  

 

Guests picking out the perfect pumpkins 


